November PTSO Board Meeting
November 30, 2021

Attendance: Michelle Wetlaufer, Allison Lopez, Melissa Monokroussos, Wayne Fitzpatrick

Budget

Dues: we’ve passed the 50K mark

“Name the plant” grossed close to $2100 (cost will be minimal)

Teacher meals ask grossed about $3500: will cost about $400-$500

We have made less than our target, which will mean we may need to do AdHoc fundraising or
minimize some spending

Gifting the pies to teachers only cost the PTSO about $27

Trash cleanup: This year there has been more trash around campus outside as more students
are eating the bagged lunches outside and neighbors are beginning to complain. Michelle has
reached out to the PTSO at North and Parks and Rec. North hasn’t seen a big problem. Parks
and Rec has put more barrels (in addition to the “Big Belly” cans) around to help. Michelle has
been trying to engage with clubs to get signups for trash cleanup around campus. She is
working with administration

Teacher Appreciation Luncheon: December 9 is the last teacher appreciation lunch of the year.
We will not be asking for monetary contributions from parents.

Cookie drive: Ms. Straus asked if PTSO may want to provide cookies for teachers before the
holidays. Michelle will ask parents (via SignUp Genius) to sign up to make 3 dozen cookies and

package 3-4 individually for teachers.

Grants committee: The money for all three rounds of grant giving is already allocated ($7100
allocated)

Michelle is planning to make a gift basket for May

Next Board Meeting January 18, 2022 7pm



